
Chairman Baldridge, Vice Chair McClain, Ranking Member Sheehy, and members of the House 

Transportation Committee, I appreciate the opportunity to offer proponent testimony on 

House Bill 31. 

Over the 25 years that I’ve been a wheelchair user I’ve seen countless abuses of handicap 

parking spots and temporary handicap placards. I believe the proposed modifications to ORC 

4511.69 are long overdue and greatly needed. I applaud you in champion this legislation. 

Thank you all for your time and I am happy to answer any questions you may have. 

Sincerely, 

Michael Drew Rouhana 

377 Naples Pl. 

 


